Seeking assistance from people who regularly trap wild dogs and/or foxes in peri-urban locations

My name is Lana Harriott and I am a PhD student at The University of Queensland, jointly supervised by Biosecurity Queensland.  My project is looking at ‘disease prevalence and public health risks of wild dogs in peri-urban areas’, and is funded by the Invasive Animals Cooperative Research Centre. The study will look into a range of diseases such as neosporosis, hydatidosis, infections with hookworms, and Campylobacter, just to name a few.  These diseases have either an economic impact on the production industry and/or can cause significant disease in humans.

For this study to be successful I am looking for assistance from people who regularly trap wild dogs and/or foxes in peri-urban locations.  Once the animal has been trapped and shot, I would then require both blood and faecal samples to be taken instantly (dogs only).  Blood samples will be required to be collected from the heart, using a syringe and large needle; hence animals should be shot in the head.  Faecal samples will need to be collected from the rectum, using an ‘ice-cream stick’ if desired. Once samples have been taken dog and fox whole bodies should be placed in a large plastic bag and frozen until collected, and a GPS waypoint of the location that the dog/fox was trapped will be necessary for geographic analyses.  
All necessary equipment and shipping arrangements will be provided and further protocols and advice will be distributed to those who are willing to assist in the sample collection. If there are any issues with equipment (i.e. freezers, GPS systems) we can do our best to resolve this. Any help would be greatly appreciated and will contribute significantly to our ability to control wild dogs and the risks they pose. All findings will be published and made available to participants.  
If you are able to help or if you have further questions please contact myself at l.harriott@uq.edu.au or on 0420 599 898.   Alternatively, you may contact one of my supervisors:

· Matthew Gentle (DAFF) matthew.gentle@daff.qld.gov.au
· Rowland Cobbold (UQ) r.cobbold@uq.edu.au
· Rebecca Traub (UQ) r.traub@uq.edu.au
